St. Paul's Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting Minutes Highlights

The following are highlights of the February 11, 2017, Vestry meeting minutes.

January budget numbers are looking good; pledge payments are keeping pace with budget. Approximately 514 households have pledged over \$2,050,000 (+/- \$10k) for the 2017 year.

The parish has begun search for a new sexton upon John Lewis's resignation. Current job position has been posted and applications are being received.

The Rev. Dixon Kinser, the Rev. Sarah Ardrey-Graves, Sally Dudley and Connie Gray will attend the upcoming CEEP (Consortium for Endowed Episcopal Parishes).

The purchase of the 875 Building is complete and visioning plans are underway. Ed Bouldin sent historic/architectural background of the building as reference.

The Vestry will receive the annual Parochial Report at the end of the month to approve in March.

Vestry members have been assigned as liaisons to various committees. Each member is assigned to two or more committees.

EYC will host an "Episcopal Academy" this summer in Blowing Rock. Also reported that youth are writing devotions for Holy Week.

The Welcome Committee has rescheduled the welcome event for Sunday March 5 after the 9 a.m. service.